
ICFA Statement on its Support of the ILC, its Endorsement of the Strategic Plans of 

Europe, Asia and the United States, and its Encouragement of International Studies of 

Future Circular Colliders 

 

ICFA endorses the particle physics strategic plans produced in Europe, Asia and the 

United States and the globally aligned priorities contained therein. Here, ICFA 

reaffirms its support of the ILC, which is in a mature state of technical development and 

offers unprecedented opportunities for precision studies of the newly discovered Higgs 

boson. In addition, ICFA continues to encourage international studies of circular 

colliders, with an ultimate goal of proton-proton collisions at energies much higher than 

those of the LHC. 
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